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Final Report for 2012-2014 

June 2014
Your Name:  Deedee Boysen
Office or Committee:  Area 2 Director
Description of Your Role: 

The role of the Area Director is to administer the affairs of a specific area within the district.  The Area Director is elected at the District Conference in the odd-numbered year of the biennium before the convention at which she or he takes office (or at the option of the district at the area the area meeting to be held prior to the convention) and holds office for two years or until a successor takes office.

The Area Director:

· Reports to the Governor.

· Acts as a liaison between the clubs in the area and the District Board.

· Ensures that club board members and elected and appointed club committee members sign the Conflict of Interest Declaration (available on the Zonta International website with the Conflict of Interest Policy).

· Ensures that club board members and elected and appointed club committee members sign the Use of Member Information by Zonta Leaders Declaration (available on the ZI website with the Use of Member Information by Zonta Leaders Policy).

· Conducts area meetings or workshops at least annually.

· Maintains contact with club presidents and supports clubs as needed.

· Keeps governor informed about clubs in the area.

· Visits established clubs in the area at least once in a biennium.

· May issue Area Director newsletters.

· Receives confirmation from clubs that club bylaws have been adopted and periodically reviewed.

· Represents the area clubs' interests to the District Board and advises clubs of the outcomes of the District Board meetings.

· Visits new clubs in the area at least once but preferably twice per year with the first visit occurring within 90 days of the club's charter.

· Reviews the minutes of club and board meetings for each new club during the first year of its existence with the Governor and the Chairman of the SOM Committee.

· Stays informed about and advises the Governor of clubs with low membership, internal conflicts or other problems. 

· Works with the Governor to assist clubs in resolving problems.

· Is notified by a club that intends to disband and works with the club to avoid disbandment.

· Cooperates with the Lieutenant Governor about club membership matters.

Additional Responsibilities:

· Attend monthly Area Director conference calls with Governor

· Attend monthly conference calls with Area 2 Club Presidents

· Mentor the Vice Area Director so she learns the role of Area Director and obtains the skills and expertise to move up to the Area Director position if so desired, or if required by the absence or inability of the Area Director to serve.
Biennial Goals & Results for this Biennium: 

· Visit each club in Area at least once during the biennium.  This goal was accomplished with visits to all clubs (at least once) in year one, and with visits to most clubs in year two.  Additional visits were provided to the Zonta Club of Greeley, which is our District's newest club.
· Plan and lead, along with the host club, a useful, engaging area meeting in 2012 and 2013 and increase attendance by 10%. Two very successful area meetings were held during the biennium. The first Area Meeting was hosted by the Zonta Club of Converse County (Douglas, WY) in April 2013 and the second was hosted by the Zonta Club of Laramie (Laramie, WY) in April 2014.  In both cases, attendance increased by over 10% at each meeting.  In 2013 we went from 25 attendees the previous year to 30.  And in 2014, we increased attendance from 30 to 38, and included members from the Laramie Z Club.  
· Hold monthly conference calls with club presidents.  This goal was accomplished both years with a total of 22 conference calls being held.  On two occasions, the monthly call was pushed to the following month to accommodate the schedules of the presidents.

· Send a monthly/bi-monthly/bi-yearly newsletter to each club.  This goal was fulfilled in the first year of the biennium, but not in the second.  We felt that plenty of information was shared during the conference calls and that the presidents could share what was needed with their clubs during their monthly meetings.
Information Sources for this Role: Zonta International web site, Governor, District 12 Board Members, Club Presidents.
Key Dates: D12 Board Meetings at the Conference and Governor's Seminar, the Winter Board Conference Call, the June Board meeting, and the Area 2 meetings.  Other key dates included the dates of the conference calls with the Governor and the dates for the conference calls with the Area 2 Club Presidents.
What Worked During this Biennium:  I asked the club presidents what they thought worked well in this biennium and they offered the following remarks, which were the things they felt worked really well for us:  

· Availability - If they had a question, I responded the same day or within a couple of days.  This worked well and got great results.
· Conference calls - they loved sharing what was going on in their own club as well as learning what was going on in other clubs.  There were opportunities to discuss projects and get details.  This was a good activity for all of us and helped me stay in better communication with the clubs.  I was also able to provide accurate and current answers to the Governor's questions about different programs, committees, etc. that occurred at the club level.
· Timely responses and follow through - meeting recaps were sent out following the conference calls and follow-ups to information requests were provided in a timely manner.  Good communication is always needed and having a written record is great for future reference.
· Supportive - The presidents appreciated the support of the Area Director for their projects and ideas and the connection that the AD provided with the Governor.  This was a fun part of the job and was very successful for information sharing between the clubs and with the Governor.
·  Area Meetings.  The area meetings were a tremendous success.  The involvement of the club presidents was key to increasing attendance, and providing support at the area meetings through their presentations and contributions to the Scholarship raffle basket.  The area meetings offered networking opportunities as well as providing information about Zonta at all levels.
What You Would Change: 
I really liked the changes that were implemented during the biennium but was disappointed that not everyone was excited about virtual meetings, such as a few that I participated in that utilized SKYPE.  Perhaps if more training was offered on how to use various computer services and software (such as Skype or conference calling), more people would use it.  It would have been much more fun to have the President's call using Skype and be able to see each other.  The more familiar we are as District leaders, the easier it is to share what we know with others.  We've come a long way, but we need to go farther!  I believe this is also something encouraged by ZI.
